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Yours faithfully,

Alison Cooper

Headteacher

Dear Parents/Guardians,

Congratulations to the following pupils who have received the
Headteacher's Commendation Award in History:-

. Sophie G - Year 7 Vincent

. Constance W - Year 7 Vincent

. Spencer T - Year 8 Catherine

. Libby R - Year 8 Francis

. Keira Mc - Year 8 John

. Bethany T - Year 9 Margaret

. Zac W - Year 9 Margaret

. Jack G - Year 9 Margaret

. Sophie B - Year 10 John

. Edward C - Year 10 Bernadette

. Jack H - Year 10 Catherine

. Klaudia M - Year 11 Bernadette

Their outstanding effort and commitment have truly set them
apart, and this recognition is a testament to their
achievements. To celebrate their success, they were treated to
a delightful breakfast with the Headteacher - an opportunity
to reflect on their accomplishments and share their passion
for history. We encourage them to keep up the fantastic work
and continue to inspire those around them!

Headteacher’s Commendation Award - History

It was wonderful to see all the pupils, their families and friends,
as well as the parishioners who participated in the CAFOD
community walk last weekend. The 6-mile walk began at St.
Oswald’s Church in Longton, and everyone then made their
way to St. Teresa’s Church. Participants enjoyed a picnic
together before walking back to St. Oswald’s.
Our community event concluded with a Mass, where we
celebrated and gave thanks to God for all we had
accomplished, as well as prayed for and reflected on the vital
work of CAFOD. 
If you would like to support our CAFOD appeal, please click on
the link to make a donation. Thank you for your generosity and
support!
https://schools.walk.cafod.org.uk/fundraising/all-hallows-big-
lent-walk

Last week was a wonderful celebration of both the Catholic
ethos of our school and the flourishing talents of our pupils in
the school production of Matilda. Everyone who came to see
the show commented on the joy and delight on the faces of
the participants and everyone could not help but be
impressed with the overall quality of the production. I must
give huge thanks and appreciation to our Performing Arts
department and in particular Mrs Colclough and Miss
Johnston. As I said on Friday evening though it is the
commitment of the young people, their parents and the staff
working together that makes these events so successful.

The Big Lent Walk also took place last weekend and I’d like to
thank the staff, parents and pupils who joined the parishes in
supporting the event. A total of more than £250 has been
raised for CAFOD, our Lenten charity.

As we break up early this year and it is still some time until
Easter I hope that families have a well-deserved break and
enjoy the Easter joy of the resurrection when the time comes.
I will be accompanying 96 of our Year 9, 10 and 11 students as
they travel to the Pacific Coast of the USA. We will be visiting
San Francisco, Death Valley and the Grand Canyon and other
exciting areas of the west coast. We wish Mr Jousiffe and all
the group the best of times and experiences. Enjoy!

https://www.allhallows.lancs.sch.uk/school/information/vacancies/


“SOMETIMES YOU HAVE TO BE 
A LITTLE BIT NAUGHTY”
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 A Magical Journey: Our School's Production of Matilda Junior

This past month, our school stage transformed into a magical world filled with the brilliance of Roald Dahl's "Matilda Junior." With over
130 talented pupils involved, the production not only showcased remarkable performances but also highlighted the spirit of teamwork,
creativity, and determination that our school embodies.
The journey began months ago with auditions that brought out the talents of so many eager participants. Each student embraced their
roles, pouring their hearts into rehearsals that often stretched late into the evenings. Our dedicated teachers and directors
meticulously guided the cast and crew, fostering a supportive environment where everyone could shine.
In closing, the production of "Matilda Junior" was not just a performance; it was a celebration of talent, creativity, and camaraderie. We
are immensely grateful to all the students, teachers, and parents who contributed to this unforgettable event. As we look forward to
future productions, we carry with us the lessons learned and the joyful memories created together.
Let’s continue to support the arts in our school and look forward to more magical experiences in the future!
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Young Chef Competition

On Monday, 31st March, two talented Year 9 pairs represented our
school in the second round of the Young Chef Competition at
Blackburn College, competing against several other schools. Their
challenge? To recreate the dish they had designed in the first
round—working seamlessly as a team to perfect their timing,
techniques, and presentation.
Both pairs excelled under pressure, delivering outstanding dishes.
Ruby and William wowed the judges with their creative twist on a
Sunday lunch, featuring prosciutto-wrapped chicken breast in a
homemade bun, pickled carrot, Yorkshire puddings, mashed
potatoes, asparagus, and a parmesan crisp. Meanwhile, Chloe
and Addison impressed with their fantastic Katsu Curry, complete
with breaded chicken, coconut-based Katsu sauce, rice,
homemade vegetable gyozas, and a soy-honey dipping sauce.
We are thrilled to announce that Ruby and William secured
second place, earning a spot in the final! Even more exciting, on
1st April, we received the fantastic news that Chloe and Addison
were awarded the Wildcard entry, meaning both teams will now
compete in the grand final on Friday, 16th May 2025, facing off
against six other top teams.
A huge congratulations to both pairs, and best of luck for the
final!

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/friends-of-all-hallows
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Easter Bake Off

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/friends-of-all-hallows
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A huge congratulations to the Under 13 girls handball team on their incredible victory at the England Handball second round
tournament! Winning all three of your morning matches and then progressing to the semi-finals and finals is a fantastic
achievement. The intensity of the final, tied 3-3 and going into extra time, must have been nerve-wracking for everyone involved!
Kudos to Halle N for securing the win with just five seconds left on the clock. What an exhilarating moment!  We can’t wait to see you
represent Lancashire at the regional round in April. Well done, girls—what an amazing accomplishment! 

Under 13 Girls Handball

Year 8 Boys Handball

Congratulations to the Year 8 handball
team for their impressive achievement in
finishing 2nd in the Lancashire Handball
Competition @Uni_Lancashire last week!
The team showcased their hard work and
dedication, playing outstanding handball
throughout the tournament. Each match
was filled with excitement, and they fought
hard, demonstrating remarkable
teamwork and skill. 

In the final, they narrowly lost 7-6, but their
performance was nothing short of
extraordinary. A special mention goes to
Lewis W, who truly shone as the star player
of the tournament, making crucial plays
and leading the team with his outstanding
skills. 

Amazing efforts from all involved!

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/friends-of-all-hallows
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Year 11 Football  

The Year 11 football team delivered an
outstanding performance last week,
showcasing their dominance with a 2-0
victory over Lostock Hall in the quarter-finals
of the South Ribble Cup! The team's cohesion
and determination were evident throughout
the match, as they controlled the game from
start to finish. 

Our goal scorers, Eoin D and George C, made
crucial contributions with their impressive
strikes, putting the team in a strong position.
Additionally, the Man of the Match award
went to Archie M, whose exceptional skills
and relentless effort played a vital role in
securing the win. 

Congratulations to the entire team on this
impressive achievement! We look forward to
seeing you continue this great form in the
upcoming matches. Keep up the fantastic
work! 

Year 9 Football Charity Event  

Well done to the Year 9 students for their
incredible efforts in supporting the Cafod
fundraiser! They took the initiative to organize a
charity football tournament after school, which
was a fantastic success, raising an impressive
£40 for the cause.

The tournament was filled with enthusiastic
play, teamwork, and plenty of smiles,
showcasing the spirit of sportsmanship and
community. It's lovely to see our students come
together for such a great cause.

National Schools Biathlon Championships

Congratulations to Jack M in Year 9! On March 22nd, Jack made an impressive
showing at the National Schools Biathlon Championships held at the University of
Bath, having qualified back in December through his outstanding performance at
the North English Schools Championships. This event brought together the best
young athletes from across the country, and Jack faced off against 35 other
talented Year 9 boys in both running and swimming disciplines.
The Biathlon consists of a challenging mile run followed by a 100m swim, with
points awarded based on performance times. Athletes must showcase their
endurance and speed, and Jack certainly rose to the occasion. He sprinted
through the mile run with an impressive time of 4 minutes and 54 seconds,
making him the fastest boy nationally in his age group—a remarkable feat that
underscores his dedication to training and his competitive spirit.
Following his outstanding run, Jack transitioned to the swimming portion of the
event, where he excelled in the 100m freestyle. He completed the swim in an
impressive 1 minute and 5 seconds, demonstrating exceptional skill and technique
in the water. His combined performance earned him a well-deserved 3rd place
overall, securing a bronze medal and solidifying his status as one of the top young
athletes in the nation.
We are incredibly proud of Jack’s achievements and can't wait to see how he
continues to grow and excel in his athletic journey. Keep striving for greatness,
and remember that this is just the beginning of what promises to be an exciting
path ahead!

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/friends-of-all-hallows


Congratulations to the incredible team for their
outstanding achievement at the South Ribble Netball
Tournament! Winning all six matches is truly impressive,
especially after participating in the handball tournament
earlier in the day. Your hard work, skill, and determination
have clearly paid off. Keep up the great teamwork and
spirit; there’s no telling how far you can go! Well done
again to all the champions! 

Year 7 Netball
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Congratulations to the Year 10 Netball Team for their fantastic
achievement in winning the District Netball Tournament! It’s
incredible that they won every match. Special mention to CPOM
Eleanor A for her contributions, and a mention of Erin D, who is
missing from the photo. Well done, girls! Your hard work and
teamwork truly paid off! 

Year 10 Netball 

Here are our Under 14 and Under 16 Lancashire schools netball teams proudly showcasing our new netball dresses, designed by
Eleanor A in Year 10. We are incredibly grateful to the parent who generously donated the funds needed to purchase these two sets of
netball dresses, as well as the bibs and balls, for the PE department. I think you’ll agree that Eleanor has done an outstanding job with
the design, and the girls can't wait to play in their new dresses next year. Thank you so much!

 Lancashire schools netball kit

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/friends-of-all-hallows
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Congratulations to our three teams on their impressive performances at the Lancashire Indoor Athletics Championships in Blackpool
last week! Each team showed remarkable skill and determination, and the results reflect their hard work.

The Year 8 girls made a notable improvement, finishing 6th this year compared to 8th last year. The Year 7 boys team proudly
secured 3rd place overall, earning bronze medals for their outstanding efforts. The Year 7 girls team narrowly missed out on first
place, finishing as runners-up after tying on total points but falling short in the number of first-place finishes. Competing against
over 13 teams in each age group and gender is no small feat, and placing in these positions across the whole of Lancashire is truly
commendable.

It was a fantastic day representing Team South Ribble alongside the Year 8 boys from Lostock Hall. A big well done to everyone who
participated across all teams! Your hard work and dedication are truly inspiring!

Lancashire Athletics Championships

Joseph D: Secures Spot in Lancashire
Tennis Squads

Well done to Joseph D in Year 7! Joseph reached
the semi-finals of the Lancashire County
Championships, a remarkable achievement that
has led to his selection for both the Under 12
training squad and the Under 14 performance
squad for Lancashire Tennis. This is a fantastic
opportunity for him as the squads prepare for
the County Cup Championships taking place in
September. We look forward to seeing him excel
in the upcoming competitions!

Congratulations to our Dance team for their impressive performance in the
South Ribble School Games Dance Competition at Worden High School! The
girls, all of whom were also involved in the school’s Matilda show, have put in
tremendous effort alongside Mrs. Posner to choreograph their routine.
The girls delivered an outstanding performance, making All Hallows proud as
they showcased their talent on stage. Their hard work paid off, earning them
a well-deserved runner-up position!

South Ribble School Games Dance Competition

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/friends-of-all-hallows
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Detention System Changes
 
From Tuesday 22nd April, we are altering how we issue detentions.
Any child that gets an ‘after school detention’ will be put onto the
next available detention slot, which will be on a Monday, a
Wednesday or a Friday. This is to make the detention as immediate
to the incident of behaviour as possible so that the pupil is able to
move on from their sanction more quickly. Detentions will all run
until 4pm unless a pupil has been issued with an SLT detention on a
Wednesday. These will run until 4.30pm.
Pupils will still complete a short restorative task but will be allowed
to revise if they are in KS4 or read a book if they are in KS3. Please
remind them to bring the appropriate materials to their detention.
You will be notified in the usual manner via Synergy and we politely
ask that you do not ask to reschedule detentions unless there are
exceptional circumstances involved, such as a hospital
appointment.
Pupils who are late to school will continue to receive a same day
lunchtime detention. Should a pupil fail to attend their lunchtime
late detention on two occasions, they will be issued with an after
school detention.  
Thank you, as ever, for your support.

Year 7 Cliff's Farm Reminder

"Reminder to all Year 7 parents who have not yet been online and
given consent for the Cliff's Farm trip coming up in June. Please do
so asap. The deadline for completing this is after the Easter break.
Further to this, a separate risk acceptance form needs completing
and returning to the geography department to allow your child to
pick which activity they want to take part in. Places on the activities
are limited, so cannot be guaranteed".

TV Show Adolescence and Knife Crime

As part of our ongoing commitment to keeping our students
safe and fostering an open dialogue, we would like to take a
moment to address a very important issue: the growing
concern of knife crime, especially among young people.
Recently, in 'Votes for Schools,' our students have been
discussing the TV show "Adolescence," which touches on the
topic of knife crime and its impact on young lives. While the
show provides an important narrative, it also highlights the
serious consequences and dangers associated with
carrying or using knives.
We urge you to take the opportunity to speak with your child
about the dangers of knife crime, how it can affect not only
the individual involved but also their friends, family, and
community. It's crucial that we equip our students with the
knowledge to make safe and informed choices. By
discussing this topic openly, we can help them understand
the importance of making responsible decisions in
challenging situations.
By having these open and honest conversations at home,
we can work together to create a supportive environment
where our children feel safe, heard, and empowered to
make positive decisions. Please also continue to check your
children's phones regularly to make sure they are staying
safe and making appropriate choices online.
If you have any concerns or would like to discuss the topic
further, please don’t hesitate to reach out to the school. We
are here to support you and your child, and together, we
can ensure their safety and well-being.

https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/media/960820/send-newsletter-spring-2025.pdf
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Managing Exam Stress

Please view the attached link, which
contains important information on how to

manage exam stress. This article offers
practical tips and strategies to help
students cope with the pressures of

exams, including self-care techniques and
ways to maintain a positive mindset. It's

crucial for students to prioritize their
well-being during this time, and I

encourage everyone to explore the
valuable insights provided.

https://www.youngminds.org.uk/young-
person/blog/exam-self-care/

https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/media/960820/send-newsletter-spring-2025.pdf
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